
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from meeting held on  6/9/2010 

 
Dick Plyler called the meeting to order at 7:35 pm.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Secretary presented minutes of 4/14 meeting as well as updates on membership status and 
updates to website  

 
Treasurer’s Report 

After paying for the field improvements and most annual expenses the balance in the 
operational fund is $4570.88.  Reserve fund balance for 2010 is $4545. 
 

Old Business 
Field Improvements –  

It was noted that the following field improvements have been done: 
• Grill replacement 
• Landscaping, rolling and seeding the east runway extension 
• Extensions to pilot station fences 
• Replacement and extension of the spectator fence 

 
  

 
New Business 
 We discussed the planned activities for this year: 
  Club Picnics – June Picnic sponsored by Dick Plyler,  
   September picnic will be managed by Bill Bruekmann 
   Picnics open to members, family and guests.   Club provides food. 
  Vintage Event – Sponsored by Mike Denest – Scheduled for Oct. 9th & 10th. 
  December Christmas Lunch – Sponsored by Dick Plyler – Dec. 11th. 
  Other Events – There were suggestions for field trips to: 
   Bill and Ray will be sponsoring a trip to Bethel PA (Grimes Airport) 
    Planned for October 3rd.  Includes RC activities. 
   There was also discussion of a trip to Reinbeck NY 
    
 
 
Miscellaneous Business 

There was a discussion about the acceptability of flying over the pits and behind the 
parking area during the vintage event.  It was concluded that while controlling some 
vintage aircraft may be more difficult, every effort should be made to fly in the 
designated safety zone that we normally adhere to. 

 It was noted that the recommendation to park facing the runway is not necessary. 
 It is still recommended that we park this way when staying after dark 
    
  



 
 
 
     
New Members 

There were no probationary members present to be voted for full membership. 
 
We welcomed back Jack Douglas as a probationary member.  Jack will be sponsored by 
Ray Crowley. 
 
Dick Plyler noted that Rich Kline wishes to re-join the club, but is unable to make our 
meetings.  We will have Rich meet with the executive committee as an alternative to 
meeting attendance before presenting a vote for probationary membership. 

 
Field Marshall Report 

Nothing to report 
 
Safety Officer Report 

Nothing to report 
 
Newsletter Editor - Cecil Miller 
 Nothing to report 
 
Chief Flight Instructor Report 

Mike Denest was not present, but Dick Plyler again stressed the need for instructors to 
meet and work with their students.  Students needing instruction include Walt Falkner, 
Bill Devoe and Richard and Rebecca Wortmann. 
 

50/50 
 Ray Castelletti won $25 in the 50/50 raffle. 
 ________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
Jim Davenport showed a number of vintage motors that he has collected. 
 

 
The meeting was closed at 8:17 PM 
 
Next Meeting 
August 11th at 7:30 p.m. at West Field 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


